





     Minutes of a Meeting of Warcop Parish Council
Held on Monday 14th May 2018
In Warcop Village Hall

At 7.30 pm
PRESENT:
Councillors Mr D Keetley (Chairman) Heron, Daldry, Fell Wass, Harrison & Deighton
ALSO PRESENT:   Clerk + 1 member of public.
	01/0518
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

	ACTION

	02/0518
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
The chairman declared that he is also the Chairman of the Village Hall
Councillor fell declared an interest on Appleby New Fair

	

	03/0518
	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
The minutes held on Monday 19th March 2018 were confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.  Councillor fell proposed these as correct and Councillor Daldry seconded them.
	

	04/0518
	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE LAST MEETING

The grave that needed some work has been done by Mr Voican as well as the water butt and hand rail.
	

	05/0518
	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
A resident mentioned that the overhanging trees along the A66 have still not been cut back and could this be reported again.
The re-cycling area in the village is very untidy and there is a lot of broken glass lying around – Councillor Fell with contact EDC to see if this could be tidied up.
	HS
GF


	06/0518

	APPLICATION FOR DEVELOPMENT
18/0284 Warcop Parish Hall – extension to single storey lean to to storeroom – no objections.
18/0350 Mr & Mrs Hauser 13 The Croft – Demolition of conservatory and erection of single storey extension – no objections.
	

	07/0518
	FINANCE

The following payments were approved for payment :
100992     CALC               £165.00
100993     Rush bearing    £100.00
100994     Mrs H Strong    £15.99
100995     J Noel Paul       £114.00

100996     Warcop Hall     £24.00

100997     C Deighton       £3000.00

The annual accounts have been prepared by the clerk and are now ready to be audited by the internal auditor.
The year-end balance is £21.477.79
	

	08/0518
	COUNCILLOR REPORTS & UPDATE
Mini Bus 563 Service – 8 people have volunteered to drive the mini bus just awaiting training from CCC.  The most popular days from the survey was a Wednesday and Friday for the mini bus to run.
Flood works – Councillor Fell will prepare the final report.  The total left to spend out of the grant money is £4,900. The map board in the village needs to be replaced – Councillor Fell will find out a price to replace this.  The pinfold has collapsed again and need to make this more of a permanent fix – Councillor Deighton will have a look at this and find out how much this will cost.
The war memorial also needs some posts replacing and the kerbstones and chain need painting the Chairman will ask Mr Voican if he can do this.
Chamley Arms – There is an interested party in buying the pub and developing this into a family home and a bistro pub.  A resident has also mentioned if a co-operative could be formed to buy the pub also.  There is plenty of interest but it seems the owner is reluctant to sell the pub.
Sandford Pond – Discuss at the next meeting.
BT Box – The clerk has had an e-mail back from BT regarding the purchase of the BT phone box and The Community Heartbeat Trust adopted this box back in 2015 not sure who or why this was done as the parish council have not been informed of this.  Councillor Wass will contact them to find out if the parish council can adopt this from them.
Sandford Broadband - Plans - on going as soon as the building is finished at Taylor & Braithwaite and their broadband is fitted, hopefully sandford will then be able to get better broadband.
Street Lighting - EDC – CALC have now said that it is okay for the parish councils to go ahead and sign the contract.  The parish council have not received any information regarding this on costs etc.  Councillor Fell will look into this in more detail and report back at the next meeting.
Appleby Fair 2018 – The maps for parking in the parish have gone up on Sandford & Warcop noticeboards.  The land near the pinfold is also a no parking zone – bow tops only.  The posts need to go up in the village as well as the boulders across the cemetery lane.  The benches also need to go into storage.  It was agreed to meet on the evening of 25th May to do this.  Councillor Deighton will pick up some more posts and wire.
Village Planting/Litter Picking – Some residents have asked if the parish council would provide some planters for the villages.  It was agreed that if a sub-committee could be formed with some ideas and costs then this would be discussed at the next meeting.  Councillor Heron also mentioned that the grass verges coming into the village from the A66 are looking overgrown and could this be addressed also.
A litter picking day for the parish was arranged for Sunday 10th June and Councillor Fell will ask EDC if they could arrange for some help.

New GDPR Policy – The parish council have to have this new policy in place by the 25th May 2018.  The clerk has produced this policy along with SARS request, Website privacy and retention of documents.  It has been agreed by CALC that parish council’s do not have to have an appointed data protection officer this should be with EDC.  This policy was agreed by everyone present at the meeting.
	GF
GD
DK
TW
GF


	09/058
	PARISH ACTION PLAN
Please can all councillors have a look at this.

	Everyone


	10/0518
	COMMUNITY ISSUES
Nothing to discuss
	

	11/0518
	SCHEDULE OF CORRESPONDENCE NOTICES & PUBLICATIONS
Letter from MOD regarding Easter Rally.
	

	12/0518
	COUNCILLOR MATTERS
 Councillor Harrison mentioned that the church wall has fallen down and is in a poor state.  A tree has fallen down onto the wall and some of the roots are also pushing at the wall.  It was agreed to ask Mr Sowerby to prune back some of the trees and removed the fallen tree.  Councillor Deighton will get in touch with Mr Hughes for a quote to repair the wall.
Some residents have complained about the noise from the Easter Rally which started quite early on Easter Sunday.  It was agreed to write to the MOD to ask if they could include the parish council in their mailing list so residents are informed prior to any events.

A resident has also asked if the land just off the croft could be cut more often.  The footpath is always cut and it is very difficult to cut all of this.  It was agreed that this was acceptable and if the residents wanted to cut this themselves then they could.
	

	13/0518
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The date for the next meeting is TBA
Meeting closed at 8.55pm
Chairman …………………………………

Date ……………………………………….
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